
Bradley Caban
10750  NW  48th  Ln
Doral,  FL  33178

Dear Madam Mayor,

As a Member of the Community and, Doral Youth Advisory Board Member. I am deeply saddened 
by the recent tragic events at CityPlace Doral, which resulted in the loss of two lives and injuries to 
several others, including one of the injured, our brave men of the Doral Police force. The tragic 
passing of George Castellanos, a 23-year-old security guard and soon-to-be graduate of FIU, has left 
a profound impact on our community. His untimely death while trying to resolve a dispute 
underscores the need for immediate action to prevent such incidents from occurring again.

George Castellanos, affectionately known as "Gordo," was not just a dedicated security professional 
but also a cherished son, brother, father, and friend. His presence touched the lives of many, and his 
passing has left a void that will be felt for years to come. As we mourn his loss, we are also 
compelled to address the broader issues that contributed to this tragedy. 

The recent events have raised questions about the safety of our city and the operations of certain 
establishments, particularly those that attract a less desirable clientele. As a former Doral Police 
officer, my brother-in-law shares in disbelief How could such a senseless act of violence occur in 
Doral.

I commend your swift response in reviewing conflicting ordinances and convening a workshop to 
address these concerns. However, I urge you to go further and honor George Castellanos' memory by 
including his name in the new/revised ordinance. This act would not only pay tribute to his legacy 
but also send a clear message that violence has no place in Doral.

I believe that by taking this step, we can set an example for other cities and demonstrate our 
commitment to ensuring the safety and well-being of our residents and visitors. George's tragic death 
should serve as a catalyst for positive change, and I trust that you will consider my request with the 
utmost seriousness.

Thank you for your attention to this matter and for your ongoing efforts to make Doral a safer place 
for everyone.

Sincerely,

Bradley Caban

Request for Inclusion of 
George Castellanos Name in Revised Ordinance


